[image: image1.jpg]




[image: image2.png]



THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
February is World Understanding Month
To-Night’s Transfer Meeting
*****************************
Rotary Charity Golf Day Presentations and Dinner 
In aid of the “Trish Multiple Sclerosis Foundation”.
The Trish Multiple Sclerosis Research Foundation, named after elite cricketer Trish Langsford who passed away in 2002, has the specific goal of finding a cure or preventative strategy for multiple sclerosis.

The Foundation is staffed by a team of committed, unpaid volunteers and every dollar raised is placed into research.

The Foundation has formed an association with Multiple Sclerosis Australia to work together to achieve our common goal and is fortunate to have a very eminent Scientific Research Committee to advise the Foundation Board on applications for research.

The Foundation has recently announced the successful applicants for its second round of funding, which was jointly branded with Multiple Sclerosis Australia. The four projects which the Foundation will fund are all Queensland-based and address essential aspects of causation or prevention of this dreadful disease.

President’s Report
*****************************
Greetings Fellows & Guests,

This week our meeting and partners night is in support of the Trish Foundation. Our thanks go to Niall King for his hard work in organizing the golf day today. By the time we all read this bulletin the golf day will have been “run & won” and I am sure that already there are some tales to tell and some bragging done. Our appreciation goes to everyone who has supported this great charity by either playing golf today or attending dinner tonight.

Last weeks guest speaker Robert McDonald from NRMA gave us a great talk on the research being carried out by NRMA and the many areas that this research covers. So great was the interest in this topic that we extended question time for Robert.

Next week will see the many hours of planning done for our Centenary of Rotary celebrations come to fruition. Ray McCluskie has done an outstanding job heading up the team organizing this event. Unfortunately Ray won’t be able to share the night with us as he had pre booked a trip and will be on leave. Kevin Freund has taken the task of finalizing the coordination of the night. We are looking forward to a spectacular evening.

As we have received no objections we will be inducting our two new Members Dr. & Mrs. Kam into our Club at our first normal meeting at the end of the month. They have already shown great enthusiasm and friendship and we welcome them.

Don’t forget the Family of Rotary picnic day on Sunday 27th February; this should also be a great event.

That’s all for now, don’t forget, 
LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,
President Keith.

Congratulations

****************************
Birthdays
22/02/2004
Anne Manenti

23/02/2004
ROTARY 1905

23/02/2004
Bradley Ayres

Anniversaries
18/02/2004
George & Afaf Helou

Last Meeting
****************************
Robert McDonald was introduced by Kevin Beltrame. Kevin has seen the research carried out by Robert and would like to be able to ‘play with’ new cars and sometimes smash them. Robert spoke to the Club about ‘Car Design and Insurance Costs’.
Robert is the Head of Industry Research for the IAG Insurance Group. IAG was formerly the NRMA Insurance Group before de-mutualisation of the NRMA. 

His group carries out research into motor vehicle repair costs and advises the insurance industry on Vehicle Risk Points in determining insurance premiums. The research is also carried out for motor vehicle manufacturers to enable better design of vehicles for repair ability. The Research Facility is currently located in Artarmon and the Group is an internationally recognised member of RCAR. The car insurance industry currently spends about $3 billion annually on repairing motor vehicles. Up to 70% of this expenditure is related to the cost of spare parts.
The research by RCAR is into repair ability of motor vehicles whereas ANCAP researches the safety of motor vehicles. Robert explained that the two types of testing are complimentary in that low speed damage should not involve major damage to the whole vehicle.
Currently the Artarmon facility is carrying out research into Car & Home Security, Hail damage exposure and equitable costing of spare parts.

Robert was thanked by Warren Abbott who believed the discussion of the motor vehicle repair industry could go on for much longer, but then Warren does have a vested interest.

Coming Events

****************************
Rotary Centennial Celebrations

Wednesday 23 February 2005
Neil Diamond Concert
Friday March 11th, 2005. Tickets allocated.
District 9690 Conference 

18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra. Contact Conference Chairman Ted Ingall.

Ted has 11 Good Reasons for attending the Centenary District Conference:-

1. Fellowship

2. Celebrate 100 years of Rotary

3. Support your President

4. Keynote Speakers

5. Social Functions

6. We need to LOOK, SEE and LISTEN for the organising of the district conference in 2007 for DGN Harley Tarrant

7. 4 Star accommodation at the Crown Plaza. Park your car and walk the 3 minutes to the Conference venue at the National Convention Centre

8. Canberra has many Points of Interest.  Make it a Holiday.

9. Friday 18th March will have  Golf and the Canberra Cup – Black Opal Stakes

10. Winery Tours

11. It will be ‘Canberra Week’ with many more activities.

Presentation of Strathfield Council Youth Achievement Awards 

13th April 2005 at the Strathfield Golf Club Organised by Director Kevin Beltrame.

Bike the Park
(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride)
Sunday 1st May 2005.  All members required to make this a successful fund raiser. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.

Rotary Centennial Paul Harris Luncheon
Saturday 14th May 2005.  Panthers Leagues Club, Mulgoa Road Penrith. 12noon for 12:30pm. $35 per person. Guest Speaker Bill Boyd, RI President 2006-2007. Contact Secretary Tony Lanzafame for tickets


Next Rotary Meeting

****************************
23 February2005
Rotary Centennial Celebration Evening
Announcements

****************************
From President Keith Byrn: -

· Commitment sheet for the Dance and BBQ at Meriden on 18th March. Contact Kevin Beltrame.
· Commitment sheet for the Golf Day and the dinner after (The dinner will be a transfer meeting to Thursday 17 February 2005 from Wednesday 16/02/2005).
· Commitment sheet for the Celebration Dinner on the 23rd Feb. Ray McCluskie issuing special invitations.
· List of Voluntary Work to be gathered for April 2005.  Ted Ingall will develop the list from information supplied by Club members

From Secretary Tony Lanzafame: -

· Rotary Centenary Race Day at Rosehill Gardens on 7th May 2005.
· This month’s Rotarian is available to members.
· 2 for 1 vouchers available for Rhodes Cinema.

· Rotary Centennial Paul Harris Luncheon. Saturday 14th May 2005.  
From Director Kevin Beltrame: -

· 13th April Presentation and dinner for Strathfield Youth Awards.

From President-Elect George Hallworth:-

· The Golf Club has advised our Club that the venue will not be available for 3 meetings. One in each month of Sep., Nov. and Dec.

· George proposes to transfer these meetings to the Bowling Club in Augusta Street.

From Director Joe Campisi: -

· The final results from the Carols by Candlelight will be available next week.

Raffle

The raffle raised $198.00.
1st prize David Croft
–Juicer
2nd prize Keith Byrn
– Bottle of wine

3rd prize Ray Wilson
–Dinner next week 

Statistics 
· $94.50 raised by the Sergeant.
· 35 members present

· 17 apologies

· 3 non apologies
· $107.50 raised by the Sergeant 
The Darwin Awards

****************************
{The Darwin Awards commemorate those individuals who ensure the long-term survival of our species by removing themselves from the gene pool in a sublimely idiotic fashion.}

Eat the Young

October 2000, Wyoming
One day a ranger for the Yellowstone National Park Service joined a crowd of people, cars, trucks and motor homes that had congregated to watch a bear. One woman and her little boy stood out in the crowd. She was smearing something unidentifiable all over the boy’s face.

The Ranger asked the woman what she was doing.

She answered, “Putting honey on him, of course!!”

Stunned, he asked the obvious question: Why?

She answered matter-of-factly, “I want to take a picture of the bear licking it off his face!”

Fortunately for the child, but perhaps unfortunately from an evolutionary standpoint, the ranger prevented the child from approaching the bear. To this day he has nightmares about it. This event just goes to show why some animals feel compelled to eat their own young in the wild.

All Aboard

17th September 2000, Australia

Six young men and women with no sailing experience were rescued from a stolen luxury yacht after drifting into a pier only four hundred metres from the boat’s mooring.

They had intended to sail around the world, and had packed all the essentials: sixty cans of baked beans, one thousand condoms, some liquor and cola, and a library book on navigating by the stars.

Luckily for them they were caught, as police report that “they had no fresh water and no food other than baked beans.”

The would be sailors have been charged with unlawful use of a vessel. We can all be glad that at least with a thousand condoms, they weren’t planning to breed.
Circular Reasoning

1998, London

Two twenty-eight-year-old construction workers, reportedly experienced in their work, fell one hundred feet after cutting a hole through thick concrete without realising that they were standing in the centre of the circle.

Neither was wearing a safety harness to arrest the eight-storey plunge.

Humour from Our Members

*******************************
Ten Best International Puns
From Steve Taylor
1. A vulture boards an airplane, carrying two dead raccoons. The stewardess looks at him and says, "I'm sorry, sir, only one carrion allowed per passenger."

2. Two fish swim into a concrete wall. The one turns to the other and says "Dam!”
3. Two Eskimos sitting in a kayak were chilly, so they lit a fire in the craft. Unsurprisingly it sank, proving once again that you can't have your kayak and heat it too.

4. Two hydrogen atoms meet. One says "I've lost my electron." The other says "Are you sure?" The first replies "Yes, I'm positive."

5. Did you hear about the Buddhist who refused Novocain during a root canal? His goal: transcend dental medication.

6. A group of chess enthusiasts checked into a hotel and were standing in the lobby discussing their recent tournament victories. After about an hour, the manager came out of the office and asked them to disperse. "But why?" they asked, as they moved off. "Because", he said, "I can't stand chess-nuts boasting in an open foyer."

7. A woman has twins and gives them up for adoption. One of them goes to a family in Egypt and is named "Ahmal." The other goes to a family in Spain; they name him "Juan." Years later, Juan sends a picture of himself to his birth mother. Upon receiving the picture, she tells her husband that she wishes she also had a picture of Ahmal. Her husband responds, "They're twins! If you've seen Juan, you've seen Ahmal."

8. These friars were behind on their belfry payments, so they opened up a small florist shop to raise funds. Since everyone liked to buy flowers from the men of God, a rival florist across town thought the competition was unfair. He asked the good fathers to close down, but they would not. He went back and begged the friars to close. They ignored him. So, the rival florist hired Hugh MacTaggart, the roughest and most vicious thug in town to "persuade" them to close. Hugh beat up the friars and trashed their store, saying he'd be back if they didn't close up shop. Terrified, they did so, thereby proving that only Hugh, can prevent florist friars.

9. Mahatma Gandhi, as you know, walked barefoot most of the time, which produced an impressive set of calluses on his feet. He also ate very little, which made him rather frail and with his odd diet, he suffered from bad breath. This made him...(Oh, man, this is so bad, it's good).... A super calloused fragile mystic hexed by halitosis.

10. And finally, there was the person who sent ten different puns to his friends, with the hope that at least one of the puns would make them laugh. No pun in ten did!


Matrimonial Honesty

From Roger Vince
A police officer pulls over a speeding car. The officer says, "I clocked you at 100 KPH, sir." 

The driver says, "Gee, officer, I had it on cruise control at 60; perhaps your radar gun needs calibrating." 

Not looking up from her knitting, the wife says: "Now don't be silly dear, you know that this car doesn't have cruise control." 

As the officer writes out the ticket, the driver looks over at his wife and growls, "Can't you please keep your mouth shut for once?" 

The wife smiles demurely and says, "You should be thankful your radar detector went off when it did." 
As the officer makes out the second ticket for the illegal radar detector unit, the man glowers at his wife and says through clenched teeth, "Darn it, woman, can't you keep your mouth shut?" 
The officer frowns and says, "And I notice that you're not wearing your seat belt, sir. That's an automatic $75 fine." 
The driver says, "Yeah, well, you see officer, I had it on, but took it off when you pulled me over so that I could get my license out of my back pocket." 
The wife says, "Now, dear, you know very well that you didn't have your seat belt on. You never wear your seat belt when you're driving." 
And as the police officer is writing out the third ticket the driver turns to his wife and barks, "WHY DON'T YOU PLEASE SHUT UP?!" 
The officer looks over at the woman and asks, “Does your husband always talk to you this way, Ma'am”.

“Only when he's been drinking.”
Computer Blonde
From Joe Campisi
A blonde enters a store that sells curtains. She tells the salesman, "I would like to buy a pair of pink curtains". The salesman assures her that they have a large selection of pink curtains. He shows her several patterns, but the blonde seems to be having a hard time choosing.
Finally she selects a lovely pink floral print. The salesman then asks what size curtain she needs. The blonde promptly replies, "fifteen inches".
"Fifteen inches???" asked the salesman. "That sounds very small, what room are they for?"
The blonde tells him that they aren't for a room; they are for her computer monitor. The surprised salesman replies, "but Miss, computers do not need curtains!"
The blonde says, "Hellllooooooo ......... I've got Windooooows!"[image: image3.jpg]
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